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January 27, 2020 
 
 

Michael Shull 
Executive Director Department of Recreation and Parks  
221 N. Figueroa Street  
Suite 350  
Los Angeles, CA  
Via email Michael.A.Shull@lacity.org 
        
Captain Greg McManus 
LAPD, Harbor Division 
2175 John S Gibson Blvd 
San Pedro, CA 90731 
Via email Greg.McManus@lapd.online 
 
 
Please be advised that at a regular public meeting of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
held In December 2019, the Board approved and adopted the following Resolution: 
 

Motion requesting enforcement in Coastal San Pedro Parks.  

 
Whereas there has been a noticeable increase in late night partying and noise in the 

Gaffey Overlook Park as well as all Coastal San Pedro Parks,  
 

Therefore, the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board requests that the Park 
Rangers and the Los Angeles Police Department enforce the 10:30 pm Park closure 

hours.  
 
 
Please contact Robin Rudisill, Chair of the CSPNC Planning Committee, at 310-721-2343 should you have 
any questions related to this letter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 

Doug Epperhart, President 
On behalf of the Coastal San Pedro Neighborhood Council Board 
 
cc: Councilmember Joe Buscaino, Aksel Palacios, Ryan Ferguson, Diana Nave.   
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